
Hello PIHA Community: 
 
Thank you to all the members that attended our Oct 12 board meeting, emailed their concerns 
to the board or had the opportunity to share their concerns one-on-one with a member of the 
board regarding the changes made to the hours of the Clubhouse. The board has heard and 
respects your opinions. 
 
At our board meeting we discussed this situation. Numerous members gave their account of 
how this change is affecting them, their families or their social activities. The Clubhouse, Beach 
and Pool committee met and made some recommendations based on comments and emails. 
Additionally, that committee has developed a survey to ask membership what their 
expectations are for clubhouse access. To complete this survey, you can access the link by 
clicking here. You can also access the survey on our website.  
 
Effective October 31st, the Clubhouse hours will be*: 
Monday 8am – 9:30pm 
Tuesday 8am – 9:30pm 
Wednesday 8am – 4pm 
Thursday 8am – 9:30pm 
Friday 8am – 9:30pm 
Saturday 8am – 9:30pm 
Sunday 12pm – 8pm 
 
*Please Note: The Clubhouse will have extended hours on Wednesday, November 22nd from 
8am – 9:30pm. The Clubhouse is closed on Thanksgiving Day. 
 
Hail Damage Repair: MVP is scheduled to begin work in the Association Oct 24. Repairs will 
begin at Campers Village. The Clubhouse will be the last to be repaired as there are still a 
couple of issues to finalize.  
 
Maintenance Updates: The new cabin in the campground should be ready for rental next 
season. The new flooring in the upstairs conference area is underway. Baby changing stations 
have been installed in both the men’s and women’s locker rooms. 
 
Committee Updates: 
Architectural: (Board Liaison: Dennis Cleary) There is a proposed ‘barndominium’ being 
reviewed.  
Natural Resources: (Board Liaison: Brad Mathis) They will work with Social Activities to plan 
winter activities in our area and are planning winter trail maintenance. 
Campground: (Board Liaison: Kyle Taylor) would like to add a pickleball court. 
Social Activities: (Board Liaison: Vickie Fields) 
 
Upcoming events: 
Trunk or Treat: Oct 31 @ the Clubhouse 6-7PM (rain or shine) 

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSe5cZ_5NC9VDEdCeYx2c-7isphGuyMhgoHOaKLn1DqV_g9TBA/viewform?embedded=true


 
Thanksgiving Dinner: Nov 23 @ the Clubhouse 3PM appetizers, 4PM dinner. Join us for our 
Second Annual Potluck Thanksgiving Dinner at the Clubhouse on Thanksgiving Day for those 
members that are not able to be with their families. Since the clubhouse is closed on 
Thanksgiving, you will need to register and get an entrance ticket. When you register, please be 
ready to sign up for a potluck dish. The committee will provide the turkey and gravy. The sign-
up sheet is available at the Clubhouse. Watch for more information on our website, Facebook 
page and the bulletin board. 
 
Clubhouse, Beach and Pool Committee: Dave and Lisa Larkin are leading stage 1 of the pool 
project. They initiated a survey a couple of months ago and continue to manually track pool 
usage at the Clubhouse. They also had an informational meeting in August. Based on 
membership input, they now have a pool survey available on-line. To complete this survey, you 
can access the link by clicking here. The link is also available on our website. 
 
Many members have asked how to get involved in the various committees. Most committees 
do not meet on a regular basis but if you are interested in a committee, please contact the 
Committee Chair or the Board Liaison (contact info is on our website). In the interim, I will 
speak with our IT team to set up a spot on the webpage for upcoming committee meetings.  
Again, thank you to members that reached out to the board. We want to hear from you. Please 
continue to attend the meetings, email or call us.  
 
Respectfully, 
 
Colleen Campo 
President, PIHA Board of Directors 
 

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLScvPRBXGzKSl6-yLcaEEvTEqK4Wg9GAMSWQdSBQ7diqSqewGQ/viewform?embedded=true

